

A. Choose the word whose underlined part is pronounced differently from the others.

1. a. should b. around c. house d. sound
2. a. Shout b. flower c. bow d. throw
3. a. sure b. shout c. sing d. wish
4. a. peach b. sweets c. eat d. feather
5. a. celebrate b. cousin c. city d. cinema

B. GRAMMAR AND VOCABULARY

1. Vietnamese people usually return to their families _____ Tet.
a. in b. on c. for d. at
2. When the clock strikes midnight, colorful fireworks light _____ the sky.
a. in b. up c. on d. over
3. Tet is the _____ time of the year.
a. busy b. busier c. busiest d. most busy
4. Tet is the biggest and most important _____ in Vietnam.
a. festival b. decoration c. occasion d. tradition
5. Tet is coming. We _____ clean and decorate our house.
a. should b. shouldn't c. mustn't d. are
6. I always _____ my grandparents a long life and good health.
a. celebrate b. wish c. make d. bring
7. The _____ is the first person to enter your house in the New Year.
a. relative b. first cousin c. first footer d. rooster
8. '_____ do Vietnamese people prepare for Tet?' 'They decorate their houses and cook special food.'
a. What b. Where c. How d. How often
9. 'In which country do people throw water at one another?' '_____
a. Scotland b. Thailand c. The USA d. Denmark
10. Which city is _____: Ha Noi or Ho Chi Minh City?
a. large b. larger c. largest d. the largest
11. "Do you finish packing"? – "Yes. All my things are in my _____"
a. back b. backpack c. back pack d. plaster
12. The Amazon is a _____.
a. Rainforest b. Rainy Forest c. Wet Forest d. Waterfall Forest
13. _____ is a large thick bag for sleeping in, especially when you are camping.
a. A sleeping bag b. A sleep bag c. A sleepy bag d. A bag for sleeping
14. We got lost. We need a _____.
a. backpack b. ruler c. compass d. painkiller
15. You _____ travel alone to the mountain. Always go in a group.
a. must b. mustn't c. do d. don't
16. You _____ take a lot of warm clothes when you go to Sa Pa in winter.
a. must b. mustn't c. can d. can't
17. The Imperial City in Hue is the greatest _____.
a. tourist attraction b. tourist attractions c. tour attraction d. attraction tourist
18. Ha Long Bay is the number one _____ in Viet Nam.
a. nature wonder b. natural wonder c. wonderful nature d. wonder nature
19. You _____ be late for school. It's against the school regulations.

20. You _____ all necessary things along with you before you start your trip.
 a. must b. mustn't c. can d. can't
21. She _____ English at the moment.
 a. takes b. won't take c. must take d. mustn't take
22. I sometimes _____ to the cinema.
 a. study b. is studying c. studies d. studying
23. Nicolas: Let's _____ for a picnic tomorrow.
 a. go b. goes c. going d. to go
24. Do you have _____ erasers? Can I borrow one?
 A. go B. going C. to go D. Goes
25. She _____ at the moment
 A. a B. An C. some D any
26. She _____ at the moment
 A. study B. studies C. are studying D. is studying

C. Find a mistake in the four underlined parts of each sentence.

1. What time does Mai has Englishclass
 A B C D
2. She cleans the floor every morning. She cleans now
 A B C D

III. READING

A. Read the following passage and choose A, B or C that best answers each of the questions about it.

Lunar New Year, or Tet, is the biggest and most important festival in Vietnam. Tet often falls between late January and early February.

A great deal of excitement still builds up well before Tet. Streets are decorated with coloured lights and red banners. Shops are full of goods. People are busy buying gifts, cleaning and decorating their houses and cooking traditional foods.

Homes are often decorated with plants and flowers at this time. Peach blossom is traditional at Tet in the North while apricot blossom is traditional in the South. One of Tet's most special foods is bank chung, which is made of sticky rice, green beans and fatty pork.

On the days of Tet, people visit other family members or friends and they exchange New Year's wishes. Children receive their "lucky money" inside red envelopes. Many people go to pagodas to pray for a happy new year for themselves and their families. Both children and adults take part in games and various forms of entertainment. Tet is really a time of fun and festivals throughout the country.

1. When is Tet?
 A. between early January and late February B. between early January and late March.
 C. between late January and early February. D. between late February and early March.
2. What do people do to prepare for Tet?
 A. buy gifts, clean and cook rice B. buy books, clean and decorate their houses.
 C. buy gifts, clean and decorate their houses and cook traditional foods. D. buy goods and cook traditional foods.
3. Where is apricot blossom traditional in?
 A. the North B. the South C. the street D. the house
4. What is Banh Chung made of?
 A. sticky rice B. sticky rice and green beans
 C. sticky rice, green beans and fatty pork D. fatty pork and sticky rice
5. What do children receive during Tet?
 A. Peach blossom B. lucky money C. coloured lights D. apricot blossom